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NOTIFICATION ON THE RISK OF NON-COMPLIANCE WITH THE AGREEMENT 

BETWEEN THE DEMOCRATIC PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF KOREA AND THE EXECUTIVE 
CONMMITTEE FOR THE REDUCTION IN HCFC CONSUMPTION 

 
1. The Fund Secretariat received a letter dated 5 September 2018 from the Government of the 
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea which is also addressed to the Executive Committee of the 
Multilateral Fund. The letter is attached to the present information note. 

2. Specifically, the Government of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea notified the risk of 
non-compliance with its Agreement with the Executive Committee for the reduction in HCFC consumption 
for 2018, due to restraints on fund transfer and equipment delivery to the country, caused by the United 
Nations Security Council Resolutions on sanctions, and requested for not applying the penalty clause of the 
Agreement. 

3. The Government of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea further requested for approving 
funding requests for preparation of stage II of the HPMP, renewal of institutional strengthening and 
enabling activities for HFC phase-down when they are submitted, and exploring ways of transferring 
financial and technical assistance to the country, noting that sanctions are not intended to restrict 
implementation of the Montreal Protocol.  

4. On 25 September 2018, the Fund Secretariat informed the Government of the Democratic People’s 
Republic of Korea that it will submit the Government’s letter to the 82nd meeting for the attention of the 
Executive Committee. 
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